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Date:    March 3, 2011   
 
To:   District Fiscal Directors 
 
From: Cathy McKim 
 
Re:   CalPERS Circular Letter 200-001-11 Dated March 1, 2011 

2011 Compensation Limits-IRC Section 401(a) (17) 
 

Section 401(a) (17) of the Internal Revenue code provides dollar limitations on the annual 
compensation that can be taken into account under qualified retirement plans.  The purpose 
of the attached Circular Letter is to update you on the 2011 compensation limit for members 
that can be taken into account under the plan; and to outline the procedures for reporting a 
member who has reached the limit. 
 
The compensation limit for the 2011 calendar year is $245,000.00.   This limit is only 
applicable for persons who became members or participants of the California Public 
Employees Retirement System (CalPERS) on or after July 1, 1996.   
 
The compensation limit does not limit the salary an employer can pay an employee who is a 
member of CalPERS, but rather limits the amount of compensation taken into account under 
the plan.  Members should not make contributions on compensation that exceeds the limit 
each calendar year.  In addition, all compensation reported should be compensation that is 
reportable to CalPERS and should exclude items such as overtime, automobile allowances, 
lump sum payouts, etc. 
 
The employer should notify all persons who are subject to the compensation limit 
requirements. 
 
Please find the attached CalPERS Circular Letter 200-001-11 for the complete procedures 
needed for reporting members who have reached these limits. 
 
 
 
Approved: 
Nimrat Johal, Director-District Business & Advisory Services 
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